e Village of Lyons
Council Meeting
May 4, 2022

The regular meeting of the Lyons Viltage Council called to order on Monday, May 4, 2022, at
7:00 p.m.

Present: Mayor Andrea Gleckler; Council members: A, Call, Nelson Barnhiser, John Good,
Julie Fenicle, Jimmy Thornton, and Mark Bryson;

Village Administrator, Tanya Lumbrezer. The meeting opened by saying the Pledge of
Allegiance.

A motion made by A.J Call and seconded by Mark Bryson to accept the minutes from April
2022 meeting. 6 in favor,0 opposed.

A motion made by Jimmy Thornton and seconded by Nelson Barnhiser to accept the financial
report for April 2022. 6 in favor, 0 opposed.

A motion made by Julie Fenicle and seconded by John Good to pay the April bills. 6 in favor, 0
opposed.

Public- Kevin Whitlock (Solicitor) and R.J. Lumbrezer (Zoning)
Kevin Whitlock spoke regar&ing becoming the new Solicitor.
R.J. Lumbrezer addressed council on behalf of becoming the new Zoning Inspector.

New Business

Council received resignation (retirement) from Mark Powers as the Solicitor. Council approved
the resignation of Mark Powers.

Council approved employment of Kevin Whitlock as new Solicitor for Village of Lyons/Barber
Kaper Stamm. 6 in favor, 0 opposed.Res#22-07

Termination of Jamie VanAlstine as Zoning inspector. Council voted unanimously to employee
R.J. Lumbrezer as the Zoning Inspector at the rate of $40.00 per permit. 6 in favor, 0 opposed.

R.J. Lumbrezer hired to update the old zoning book with Maumee Valley Planning at the rate
of $35.00 per hour. 6 in favor, 0 opposed.Res#22-08 '

Council approved the employment of Kelly Overfield for part time assisting Administrator at
the rate of 14.50 per hour. & in favor, 0 opposed ..Res# 22-09

Mayors Report-Sheriff report

Employee’s Reports



X jﬁ\pril water usage 1,560,000 gallons

** Replaced fuel pump and tires on work truck

% Salt order was sent in to ODOT 22 Tons

% EYA ball games started May 9t

* Sunny’s Campground opened 04/22/22

** ARS bulk pick up will be October 1, 2022

% Worthington Community Day is still May 11%, they will be finishing the dug out covers on
the second diamond (completed)

% Sent preliminary information to Derrick Merrin’s office for possible money for next round
of State Capital monies.

« New First Energy rep. is Rob Langford due to the retirement of Tim Suter.

Administrator’s Report

\/

% Letters were sent to businesses that have back flow inspections that need to be complete.
* There will be no Memorial Day parade due to not having enough people from Amvets/CWV
. etc. They are hoping to have enough members by next year to continue all the traditions.

% The US 20 property was closed on 04/18/22.

Next Meeting June 6, 2022, at 7 p.m.,
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Tanya Lum@'ezer, Village Ad‘mirlwfstrator ndrea Gleckler, Mayor, Village of Lyons






